
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

July 2018 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Uniform 

To follow on from the recent end of term letter, I would like to bring to your attention that from September 

2018 all girls will be expected to wear the Thornton skirt, which must be worn one inch above the knee.  

You will recall that when Ms Croke started in her role as Headteacher she made changes to the uniform 

but made the decision to give students already at the school the opportunity to continue to wear the skirt 

they currently had, on the understanding that when they replaced their skirt they were to buy the 

Thornton skirt. Given that three years have passed now we believe it is reasonable to ask that all 

students return in September in the Thornton skirt and we ask for your support in ensuring this is the 

case. 

 I would also like to take this opportunity to remind you that:  

Students should be wearing formal black leather polishable shoes. Any shoe that looks as though it is 

designed for sports use will not be permitted. 

Students may only wear one plain stud in each ear. This must be worn in the ear lobe. No other jewellery 

is allowed. 

When students return in September they will be expected to wear their blazer and for years 7 to 10 their 

school jumper. 

Full details on our uniform policy can be found on the school website.  

You will be aware of the fantastic achievements of The Hamble School and we believe that this is as a 

result of our high expectations. A smart uniform helps students to feel pride and also to be part of our 

school community. This is why it is so important that we have your support in ensuring that students do 

attend school in the correct uniform.  

Yours Sincerely 

 

 

S Pennington (Miss)  

Assistant Headteacher  

If, at any time, you should require special arrangements to be made when visiting the school and/or in order to participate fully in supporting 

your child at school (e.g. an accessible venue for meetings, if you are a wheelchair user, assistance with translation of documents or enlarged 

copies of communications etc.), please do not hesitate to let us know. 

 


